2010 April 22 – COLLEGE EDUCATION MORE VALUABLE TO THE ECONOMY 

Ottawa Citizen 

Re: Allan Rock ready to tackle woes at U of O, April 17.

The current financial challenges facing the University of Ottawa are shared by almost all publicly funded services. I hope that the university will be able to solve its financial problems with minimal impact on students.

Meanwhile, we should take a hard look at the way that post-secondary education is structured and delivered in Ontario.

We seem to be obsessed with producing more university graduates.

Although a university education is intrinsically valuable, not everybody is suited to university studies. In fact, many university graduates enrol in a community college to obtain practical skills required to find a job.

Our economy needs a mix of people with a varied set of skills.

With the exception of certain professions, a community college education is more valuable to the individual and to the economy than a university education.

It may also make sense for the first two years of university to be offered by community colleges, as is the case in British Columbia, Quebec and most American states.

With smaller classes and a less costly structure, students who are uncertain about their educational goals could find such an arrangement quite beneficial.

Universities could then pursue their mission more effectively, by concentrating on undergraduate students who have already demonstrated their academic ability as well as the professions and research activities.

Tony Manera
